



21st. Century Public Academy

Governance Council Meeting Minutes

September 5, 2017

Members Present:
Virginia Trujillo, President




Chris Velasquez, Vice President




Phillip Sapien, Member




Art Silva, Member




Kathy Webb, Member

Lori Hagen, Secretary

Guests:

Mary Tarango, Principal

Rita Hirschy, COO

Governance Council Called to Order at 5:37 p.m.  Meeting held at New Mexico National Dance Institute.  

Roll Call

· Quorum met.  
Approval of Agenda

· Motion to approve agenda – Phillip Sapien
2nd. – Kathy Webb

Motion Approved
Approval of Previous Governance Council (GC) Meeting Minutes  

Names of Audit committee:


Kathy Webb


Virginia Trujillo


Lawrence Rael

Chris Velasquez


Michael Vigil

· Motion to approve minutes of  8/14/17 with corrections – Phillip Sapien

2nd. – Kathy Webb


  Motion Approved

Finance Report    

· Motion to approve following BARS - Chris Velasquez

2nd. – Art Silva

Motion Approved

BAR001-027-1617-0028-T

       BAR001-027-1617-0029-M

       BAR001-027-1617-0030-M

       BAR001-027-1617-0031-M

       BAR001-027-1617-0035-T

       BAR001-027-1617-0037-T

       BAR001-027-1617-0041-I

       BAR001-027-1718-0001-I

       BAR001-027-1718-0002-IB

· Motion to approve Cash Disbursements - Chris Velasquez

2nd. – Phillip Sapien

Motion Approved

Report on Building – Mrs. Tarango reported that the building is not quite ready to occupy.  We are waiting on a few final inspections and a certificate of occupancy.  The school has rented Keshet to gather students in the morning when they arrive and at the end of the day.  We are prepared to do OSI’s for the first week.  The students and staff handled it very well.  All are positive and excited to get into the building.
Student Handbook – The student handbook was sent out to all members and posted to the website 2 weeks prior.  There were no questions.  
· Motion to approve Student Handbook – Art Silva

2nd – Phillip Sapien
Principal’s Report – We have not had time to compile the actual enrollment numbers for today but the projected number is 251.  We received a School Grade of B and there was only 1 APS middle school that received an A.  It is a high B and our past 3 years have been A, B, B.  We are very pleased and encouraged.  The teacher summative reports are out but embargoed.  A quick review indicates that we have one teacher that came out Effective and the rest are Highly Effective or Exemplary.  That is Fantastic!!!  The First day were planned OSI’s and for the most part things went very smoothly?  The turnaround was very helpful in an organized drop off and pick up.  The principal met with neighboring businesses who are planning a community event on Saturday, October 28th.  The PTA was represented by Ms. Teresa Payne.  They feel the Fall Festival will work quite nicely with the event.  They are also trying to work with the city to get cross walks on Cutler.  Ms. Tarango will be joining the effort.
Proposal to change meeting date to third Tuesday in October.

· Motion to approve – Kathy Webb

2nd – Phillip Sapien

Motion Approved

Next Meeting

· Tuesday, October 17, 2017

Motion to adjourn – Phillip Sapien

· 2nd. – Kathy Webb

· Motion approved

Meeting adjourned at 6:48 p.m.

